
 
OHIO TURNPIKE AND INFRASTRUCTURE COMMISSION 

 
Resolution Expressing Appreciation of Staff Lieutenant William Weirtz 

 
WHEREAS, Staff Lieutenant William Weirtz was hired by the Ohio State Highway 

Patrol (“OSHP”) on May 16, 1990.  During his tenure, Staff Lieutenant William Weirtz worked 
at the New Philadelphia Post, Marietta Post, Canton Post, Hiram Post and, most recently, the 
District 3 Headquarters Post; and   

 
WHEREAS, Staff Lieutenant William Weirtz served with distinction as a member of the 

OSHP for twenty-six years during which time he earned numerous awards, dozens of 
commendation letters, including most recently in August 2016 from Governor Kasich, as well as 
safe driving awards and trooper of the year award; and  
 

WHEREAS, the members and staff of the Commission wish to give formal and public 
recognition for the honorable, exceptionally dedicated, and effective service of Staff Lieutenant 
William Weirtz. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT 
 
RESOLVED that the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission hereby 

acknowledges and expresses its gratitude to Staff Lieutenant William Weirtz for his twenty-six 
years of dedicated service, and the Commission also considers that the people of the State of 
Ohio have been fortunate in receiving the unselfish services which he rendered; and 

 
FURTHER RESOLVED that the Commission extends its best wishes to Staff Lieutenant 

William Weirtz, his wife, Laurel, and daughters, Ava, Brenna, Shannon and Taylor, and much 
success and well-being to Staff Lieutenant William Weirtz in all matters and activities which he 
shall undertake in the future; and 

 
FURTHER RESOLVED that the Secretary-Treasurer hereby directs the Executive 

Director to send a certified copy of this Resolution to Staff Lieutenant William Weirtz.  
 
(Resolution No. 67-2016 adopted December 19, 2016) 
 


